
Our 9th Annual BMNA Sip and Stroll
event had perfect weather this year
and our highest attendance of

neighbors. 15 of our wonderful business-
es participated, 127 neighbors visited every
participating business and 23 prizes were
donated by our businesses. Our businesses
rolled out the red carpet for our neighbors
and showed everyone how much they
appreciate our business. Our local business-
es are the back bone of our neighborhood.
Thank you neighbors and business owners
for strengthening our community. *This
event is organized by the Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood Association.

- Patty  Wycoff, Neighborhood Coordinator
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2017 
BMNA Events

May 6 -7 
Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage Sales

May 10 
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Annual 
Meeting. Board Elections and Potluck Dinner

May 12 
Bryn Mawr Elementary Family Fun Night

July 13
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 12
Sip and Stroll

November 16
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December 7
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 9 
Saturnalia

2017 BMNA Harvest Dinner
Thursday, November 16, 6:00–8:00pm at Bryn Mawr Elementary
*Door prizes donated by local businesses.

Afeast will be served! The Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood Association will be roasting fresh,
organic turkeys again this year. We ask

neighbors to bring a side dish to compliment the turkey.
We have so many amazing chefs in our neighborhood!
Each year we continue to be dazzled by their delicious
creations. Please, mark your calendars and join your
neighbors for a celebration of community. 

Save the Date
Saturday, December 9, 2017

Sip & Stroll 2017

Photos by Jay Peterson

                                                                                             



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Meeting
Wednesday, October 11, 2017 
Bryn Mawr Elementary (Cafeteria)

In Attendance
Board
Kevin Thompson – President
Brian Treece - Vice President
James Dietrich – Secretary
Dave Holets – Area 1 Rep
Susan Verrett - Area 2 Co-Rep
Lynda Shaheen - Area 2 Co-Rep
Jessica Wiley – Area 3 Co-Rep
Dennie Juillerat - Area 3 Rep
Joanne Michalec – Area 4 Co-Rep
Chris Etz – Area 4 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull – Area 5 Co-Rep
Jay Peterson, Co Rep Area 6
Barry Schade – Area 6 Co-Rep
Vida Ditter –Area 6 Co-Rep
Steve Harvey – Area 7 Rep

Guests
Sam Westermann, Area 5
David Kelliher, Area 3 
Tyler Collins Area 5
Anna Collins Area 5
Lisa Goodman – City Councilperson
and Area 6
George Warzinik 4th Precinct Patrol,
Minneapolis Police Department
Aaron Baird Minneapolis Police
Department
Sophia Ginis, Senior Community
Outreach Coordinator, Metropolitan
Council
Rowena Holmes, CPS 4th Precinct
Rachel Aurbach, Metro Transit
Sarah Nettleton, Chair SWLRT Land-
scape Committee

Kevin Thompson, President, called
the meeting to order at 6:34pm.

First order of business was the
approval of the agenda. With no
changes, Vida Ditter moved to
approve the agenda as presented.
Motion was seconded. Passed

Next was the Approval of minutes
of last month’s meeting. With a
minor correction noted, Jessica
Wiley moved to approve with the
correction. Motion was seconded.
Passed

Lisa Goodman gave a Councilmem-
ber Report. The next Lunch with
Lisa will be held on October 25th at
Opus Hall 202 from 12:00-1:00 and
features chair of Superbowl commit-
tee Maureen Bosch to talk about the
Superbowl and the many events that
the public can get involved in. 

Street Sweeping is coming! Go to
http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/pu
blicworks/streetsweeping/index.htm 
for specific information. Reminder to
our neighbors, please do not sweep
your leaves into the street. It is a
violation of city ordinance.

The Minneapolis Municipal Election
happens Nov 7th. Absentee voting is
occurring now. Last day to pre-regis-
ter to vote is October 17th.  Voting
for our neighborhood occurs at the
school. There will be a seminar on
rank choice voting hosted by Lowry
Hill Neighborhood.

We have had several instances
recently of break-ins in the neigh-
borhood. Bryn Mawr is in the 4th
Precinct and it is one of the safest in
Minneapolis; however, crime does
happen. Lisa introduced the Inspec-
tor Biard who in charge of crime
reduction for Minneapolis. Inspector
Biard gave a recap of the break-ins
and burglaries in the neighborhood.

Aaron Biard grew up in Minneapolis
including living in Bryn Mawr for a
short time. He still has friends and
family in the neighborhood. Min-
neapolis watches the crime patterns
closely to identify trends and pat-
terns. 

There were nine reported burglaries
in Bryn Mawr in the last three
months. They have identified a pat-
tern of convenient entry. Two bur-
glaries involved garages that were

left open, several burglaries involved
a house had an unlocked back
door. Three were entered through
the rear, and two have suspect
information. Most occurrences are
happening during the day. At each
of these occurrences, the MPLS
crime lab is called and forensic evi-
dence including fingerprints have
been collected. 

MPD suggests you be vigilant, know
your neighbors, and lock your
doors. Most occurrences can be pre-
vented just by locking your doors. 

Rowena Holmes, CPS, spoke on and
distributed information on the
important role of Block Leaders.
Block Leaders can get involved in
helping prevent crime as well as
providing neighbors with an individ-
ual to turn to with concerns to be
addressed by the City. To help pre-
vent crimes of convenience, Rowena
suggests having a neighbor pick up
your package, deliver it to your
place of business, or ask the ship-
ping company to hold the package.
Good common sense can help pre-
vent crime. Interested parties can
contact Rowena directly at
612.673.2833 to learn more about
becoming a Block Leader.

Anna Collins spoke up about a con-
cerning incident occurring in Bryn
Mawr. There was a discussion about
verbal harassment from kids in the
neighborhood who appear to be
leaving Anwatin. The City and the
Police take this behavior seriously
and will consider the matter.

George Warzinik introduced himself
as 4th Precinct Patrol. He expressed
that calls from Bryn Mawr are taken
very seriously and encourages resi-
dents to continue to call if there is
suspicious activity. 

Alyson Quinn thanked the BMNA
for their support of the summer
nature pre-school. Quinn is Presi-
dent of Minneapolis Nature
Preschool. She completed a summer
camp program and is planning a full
preschool for Fall 2018. Nature-
based means approximately 50% of
the time will be outdoors. Camp will
be held January for ages 4-6. Inter-
ested parties can reach out at
www.MinneapolisNaturePreschool.o
rg.

Sophia Ginis discussed topics relat-
ed to SWLRT. They are currently
eliciting initial feedback on the aes-
thetic direction of the proposed
wall. https://metrocouncil.org/Trans-
portation/Projects/Current-
Projects/Southwest-LRT.aspx. Walk-
ing tours of the actual route are
being given to provide neighbor-
hood residents with a real-life view
of where the tracks will run.

Sophia provided a review of the
environmental review process which
includes both NEPA (National Envi-
ronment) and state MEPA. The
results of the findings should be
available to the public by the end of
the year.

Barry Schade spoke in support of a
petition to encourage the Met Coun-
cil to perform an EAW (Environmen-
tal Assessment Worksheet) of the
proposed wall. The process for
approval of this wall was done out
of step with the standard approval
process.  He believes it is important
for Bryn Mawr to relay that our offi-
cials should follow the standard
process for important changes such
as this.

Barry Schade moved to have BMNA
petition the Met Council to perform
an EAW. Seconded. Motion carried.
The full petition will be available on
BMNA.org for review.

Patty Wycoff gave the Neighbor-
hood Coordinator Report via email.
Everything is ready for the Sip and
Stroll. Interest has been high and we
expect a good turnout. Membership
collected another $900 in member-
ship dues. The next event is the
Harvest Dinner on November 16th.
Volunteers needed to help cook
turkeys. More information can be
found at bmna.org/events.

JoEllyn Jolstad gave the Bugle
Report via email. Joanne Michalec
has volunteered to write next
month’s article. December is still
available.  Contact JoEllyn if you’d
like to volunteer to write an article.

Standing Committee Reports
Schools Committee is meeting Octo-
ber 23rd. 

Community Projects initial notice is
out to solicit ideas.

ROC/Basset Creek Valley will review
adjustments to the Master Plan for
the Valley as a result of the Blue
Line.

With no further discussion, Kevin
Thompson adjourned the meeting at
8:09pm.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, November 8, 2017     
6:30 p.m., Bryn Mawr Elementary
School, Cafeteria

UPCOMING EVENTS:  
Sip and Stroll, October 12
Harvest Dinner, November 16
Saturnalia, December 9
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at
organizer@BMNA.org  at least five
days before our event.

Bryn Mawr 
Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

              

Sunday School Classes @ 9:30 a.m.
Age Five Through Third Grade

Fourth Grade Through Confirmation 
V

   

We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
Nursery available for children 

5 years & younger 
during Education Hour & Worship

V

   

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT 

In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

  



EQUAL HOUSIN

G


O P P O R T U N I T YR E A L T O R ® 


EQUAL HOUSIN

G


O P P O R T U N I T YR E A L T O R ® 


612-867-6703
jimkalitowski@remax.netResults

Each office independently owned and operated ©1996 James Kalitowski, Realtor.
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

/solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 November 14
November 28

Areas November 6
4W, 5W, 6, 7 November 20

Areas November 7
2, 3, 4E, 5E November 21

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

NORTH END HARDWARE

Winter is coming!

Bring your 
snow blower 
in for service
and 
maintenance.
Pick up and 
delivery available.
Give us a call.

TORO • SNAPPER • LAWN BOY
SNOW BLOWER / LAWN MOWER SALES & SERVICE

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL
at PENN & LOWRY

Darryl Weivoda, Owner
(612) 529-9151      Northendhdwr@aol.com

EXCEPTIONAL
SERVICE

From the Editor

November is here with all its
chilliness and threats of
snow and soon it will be

Thanksgiving. At home and abroad,
the past year has been filled with
violence, natural disasters and a
marked departure from civility. Still
in my small bubble of a world,
there are many things for which to
be grateful.

At work, a senior I know from the
theatre program who is now an
Eagle Scout candidate, built some
amazing storage units so I can create
a small costume shop in the base-
ment of the school.  I cannot wait
bring the Costume Crew students
into this teaching space to work on
the upcoming winter show. It is truly
wonderful when two passions col-
lide in such a magical way. 

I am grateful to have a job where
I can be innovative and push back
against the status quo and I really
appreciate the way our son tells me
he believes in me and my dreams. 

I’m thankful that our 26 year-old
knows she can still ask me to make
dragon costumes for her and her
roommates who are hosting a Hal-
loween party on Saturday. I am glad
I have time these days to do such a
fun project and forever grateful that
my mother signed me up for
sewing lessons at the YMCA all
those years ago.

I am grateful that our youngest is
settling into college and soon she
will be home for a six day break.
We are travelling to Chicago to see
her perform in a couple of weeks
and I am so excited.

When I think of all the choices in
I have made through the years, it
seems incredible how well life has
worked out for me. My husband of
31 years, our fabulous children, our
big 100 year-old house and this
amazing neighborhood.

Last Tuesday, Cuppa Java donat-
ed a portion of its sales to Anwatin
Middle School. I have said many
times how lucky I feel that I could
send my students to this diverse
inner city school right in our back
yard. But I am also thankful to have
so many lovely businesses a short
walk away. 

And no pre-holiday gratitude rant
would be complete without a shout-
out to all the incredible people I
have met in Bryn Mawr. From the
teachers, our children’s classmates
and their parents, the shopkeepers
who open their doors for an
evening of Sipping and Strolling, to
the BMNA colleagues who call you
up on a Tuesday night to ask if you
want to share a meal and a bottle of
wine at the local coffee shop. 

Happy Thanksgiving!
- JoEllyn Jolstad,Editor

Milda’s Café
Established in 1965
Breakfast All Day!

Try Our Traditional Pasty
NEW: Country Fried Steak & Eggs Benedict

Takeout Available
Open Monday - Friday 6am to 3pm
Saturday and Sunday 8am to 2pm

612-377-9460 • 1720 Glenwood Ave, Minneapolis
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Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
2915 Wayzata Boulevard
Minneapolis MN 55405-2145
Phone number: (612) 234-7819

Area 6

You may remember seeing
Ron Wagner of Area 6 on his
recumbent bike … or may

remember his monthly ad in the
Bugle for his handyman services.
Ron, who had lived in Bryn Mawr
for more than 30 years, died June 30
at age 82, at the Minnesota Veterans
Home. He is survived by his wife,
Annetta Bray-Wagner, four children,
eight grandchildren, and eight great-
grandchildren.

Ron grew up in Tracy, Minnesota
and served in the U.S. Air Force in
Japan, where he was a flight con-
troller and was active in sports. He
later was a police officer in Los
Angeles and served as chief of
police in Oakdale, MN.  

He was a runner, competing in
marathons, and later took up bicy-

cling. He held a record for 3,000
meter bicycle races in his age cate-
gory and was a time trial winner on
Route 66 in New Mexico.

Annetta continues her active life
in Bryn Mawr, where she has many
friends.

Bugle Notes 

November 4, 2017 Full moon, the Dakota Takiyuha Wi, or deer rutting
moon.

November 12, 2016 Many large piles of corn on the ground next to
grain elevators in southern Minnesota, as the har-
vest far exceeded storage capacity. State records
set for both corn (1.52 billion bushels) and soy-
beans due to regular but not excessive rainfall, an
early spring, and a warm dry fall.

November 17, 2015 Picked 43 green tomatoes and 1 ripe one from my
backyard garden. They haven’t grown or ripened
much in the last month (tomatoes need warmth). I
planted disease-resistant varieties this year and had
no problems with early die-off. Check the labels
when you shop for the symbols “V” and “F” or the
words “disease resistant”.

November 19, 2016 Low 27º, the latest first frost ever recorded at MSP.
The growing season of 220 days last year is more
typical of Dallas.

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
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17

24

4

11

18

25

Election Day 
Bryn Mawr PTA
Election Day Treat
Table at Bryn Mawr
Elementary during
polling hours

BMNA monthly
meeting, 6:30 PM,
Bryn Mawr 
Elementary cafeteria

BMNA Harvest 
Dinner, 6-8 PM,
Bryn Mawr 
Elementary cafeteria

Thanksgiving Day

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - November 2017
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Save the Dates!
December 7th - Anwatin Craft Fair

December 9th - Saturnalia

Nov. 22-24 Minneapolis Public Schools closed- Thanksgiving Break

Opps!
Last month we featured Martin Skoro’s book, “Baba Yaga: The Wild
Witch of the East in Russian Fairy Tales”. Unfortunately, the press
release we used was a little out of date. The book was actually
launched in 2013 and is available for sale. We apologize for any incon-
venience our error may have caused 

- JoEllyn Jolstad, Editor - Bryn Mawr Bugle
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BMNA

Be part of 
the Bugle!

BUGLE NOTES • FASCINATING FOLKS
• PHOTO FEATURE • OUT & ABOUT • YOUTH & SCHOOLS • 
PARKS • BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT • ENVIRONMENT • GARDENS

Email your neighbor news to  bugle@bmna.org or 
drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.

Creative 
Crosswalks Project

BMNA has funded the Creative
Crosswalks Project. Once
approved by the City of Min-

neapolis this project should be com-
pleted by the end of summer 2018.
Beth Turnbull and Joanne Michalec
are co-chairing this effort. Team
members include Alisa Eland, Joan
Kelly, Betsy Nelson, Ross Rezac,
Marty Skoro, and Eric Wilson. This

project is intended to engage the
Bryn Mawr Community. Painting a
design on the sidewalk will enhance
the neighborhood and hopefully
slow down traffic at that location.
The tentative site is the triangle gar-
den at corners of Cedar, Oliver, and
Laurel. Graphic artists Marty Skoro
and Ross Rezac will create the
design. Once the project is
approved we will be looking for
volunteers to assist with the paint-
ing. Stay tuned for future updates.

- Joanne Michalec, Area 4

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2017

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________
Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

                  

Have you joined yet?

Call Minneapolis 311 for information
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM to 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is more than a phone
number. It’s also a 24-hour online resource

for access to City services. 
Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov
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The Bryn Mawr community is
invited to join in the many
events on this evening.

Begin by enjoying dinner in the
cafeteria.  Students and teachers will
prepare foods from around the
world.  Egg rolls, spring rolls, tacos
and crepes!  After some dinner, take
a stroll through the gymnasium and
check out the craft sale.  The Empty
Bowls Project will have their hand-
made bowls on display in the gym-
nasium as well.  Anwatin students
create these unique bowls to sell to
raise money for local food shelves.
End your evening in the auditorium
and enjoy the Anwatin band con-
cert.  

This is a fun filled evening you
don't want to miss.  Come to
Anwatin and support the students,
local crafters and local food shelves.

We hope to see you there!

Dec. 7 Anwatin Craft Fair is
Looking for Crafters!

The BMNA Schools Committee
is planning the Anwatin Craft
Fair and are looking for

crafters. The craft fair is on Thurs-
day, December 7. This is a well-
attended craft fair. The craft fair is
the same night as the Anwatin
band/choir concert, the Empty
Bowls event and the Taste of
Anwatin. 

The fee is only $15. The fee
includes a 6-foot table to display
your wares and advertising to pro-
mote the event. The event begins at
5:30 and ends at 8 PM.

To register complete the form
below, email coordinator@bmna.org
or go to bmna.org and register using
our PayPal link. The deadline to
register is December 4.

Anwatin Craft Fair Registration Form
The deadline to register is December 4, 2016.

Name_________________________________________________

Phone number_________________________________________

Email address: ________________________________________

What will you be selling? _______________________________

______________________________________________________

How many 6ft tables would you like_____? 
(Table rental is $15 each.) 
Please make checks payable to BMNA. 

Mail your registration to:
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Attn: Craft Fair
2915 Wayzata Blvd 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

Contact Patty Wycoff with any questions. 
pwcoordinator@comcast.net

Dec. 7 Anwatin Craft Fair is 
Looking for Crafters!

The BMNA Schools Committee is planning the Anwatin
Craft Fair and are looking for crafters. The craft fair is
on Thursday, December 7. This is a well-attended craft

fair. The craft fair is the same night as the Anwatin
band/choir concert, the Empty Bowls project and the Taste
of Anwatin. The fee is only $15. The fee includes a 6-foot
table to display your wares and advertising to promote the
event. The event begins at 5:30 and ends at 8:00 PM.

Please complete this registration form or go to bmna.org
and register using our PayPal link. The deadline to register
is December 4.

Anwatin Arts & Craft Fair
Thursday, December 7, 5:30-8:00pm

Thursday, December 7th
Anwatin Middle School - 256 Upton Av. S.

Bring your family/friends/neighbors!
There something for everyone!

Taste of Anwatin
5:30-7:00 PM
Enjoy foods from around the world.
Bring the kids!

BMNA Craft Sale
5:30-8:30 PM
Shop for unique, one of a kind
gifts made by local crafters.

Empty Bowls Project
5:30-8:30 PM
Handmade clay bowls for sale.
Created by Anwatin students.
$5 or $10 
All proceeds will be donated to
local food shelf and hurricane
relief.

Band Concert
7:00-8:30 PM
Enjoy the music performed by
Anwatin Bands

All are Welcome at Anwatin Middle
School on December 7th
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If you have historic information or photos that you would like to share with the Bugle,
please email Kevina Munnich at kmunnich@gmail.com.

This was originally printed in December of 1992.
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Minneapolis 
Comprehensive
Plan
Feedback Invited

We want to hear from YOU!
Join your neighbors in
shaping our city to

become a healthy, sustainable, and
thriving place for all. Minneapolis
2040 is an update to the City’s Com-
prehensive Plan, a document that
shapes how Minneapolis will grow
and change. The plan will cover
topics such as housing, job creation,
the design of new buildings, and
how we use our streets. 

Over the past year, City planners
have learned a lot from Minneapolis
residents about the future of our
city. We’ve heard that as the city
grows, everyone must benefit from
that growth. 

You told us that it can be difficult
to access jobs that are not located
nearby. We’ve heard concerns about
the rising cost of housing, and that
not everyone has access to the type
of housing that meets their needs.
We’ve also heard that people value

well-designed and environmentally
sustainable buildings, and that there
is a desire for the city to be more
walkable, bikeable, and mass transit-
friendly. 

Beginning late in November and
throughout the month of December,
you will have the opportunity to
provide feedback on some initial
ideas for meeting these goals
between now and 2040. Here is
how you can participate: · 

Attend one of four upcoming
family friendly, interactive open
houses in early December. Enjoy
complimentary refreshments from
local vendors. Sign up for updates
at minneapolis2040.com to learn
when specific dates, times, and loca-
tions are available. · 

Participate online at minneapo-
lis2040.com. New content for your
feedback will be available Novem-
ber 20. · 

Have a conversation with your
friends and neighbors, using the
Meeting-in-a-Box available at min-
neapolis2040.com. A new Meeting-
in-a-Box will be available on
November 20. 

For more information and to sign
up for updates, go to minneapo-
lis2040.com.

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Public comment opportunities
scheduled Nov. 1, 15, 29 and
Dec. 6
MPRB Superintendent Jayne Miller
presented her recommended 2018
budget at tonight’s Board meeting
and that there are opportunities to
review and comment on it.

The Superintendent’s Recom-
mended 2018 Budget for the Min-
neapolis Park and Recreation Board
(MPRB) focuses on maintenance,
rehabilitation and capital invest-
ments for neighborhood parks
through continued implementation
of the 20 Year Neighborhood Park
Plan (NPP20), continued sound fis-
cal management, providing respon-
sive service delivery to meet the
changing demographics and needs
of the community, addressing the
$15 minimum wage initiative and
continues the use of racial equity
tools throughout the budget process.

The Superintendent’s Recom-
mended 2018 Budget totals $80.7
million for the general operating

fund, $3.1 million for the special
revenue fund, $11.2 million for the
enterprise operating fund and $2098
for capital project funding.

“The 2018 recommended budget
continues much of the important
work begun in 2017, including sup-
porting the NPP20 and continuing to
integrate criteria metrics and the use
of the racial equity lens for budget
allocations and decisions,” explains
Superintendent Jayne Miller. “It also
allows continued focus on sustain-
able funding, supporting ongoing
operations, addressing threats to the
urban tree canopy, continued refine-
ment and implementation of operat-
ing efficiencies and targeted service
delivery improvements, and organi-
zational initiative and asset invest-
ment alignments to meet changing
demographic needs across the city.”

For full details about Proposed
2018 Budget public comment
opportunities and 2018 budget ini-
tiatives, read the full news release
on our website.

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Superintendent Presents Proposed
2018 MPRB Budget

bmna.org
BMNA Board Minutes and Reports 

Link to Membership
& the Bugle!
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Youth & Schools
Election Day Coffee and Baked
Goods

Bryn Mawr Elementary will
have complimentary coffee
and baked goods for voters

on Tuesday, November 7th.  The
Bryn Mawr Elementary PTA  collects
donations from businesses and
enthusiastic bakers.  Do you like to
bake?  Bring your baked goods to
the school anytime after 7 am on
November 7th.  Not a baker?  Bring
a dollar or two with you to vote,
grab a coffee and/or treat and sup-
port the students at Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary.  

Support the Arts! Support the
kids!  Come see what’s 
happening at Southwest High
School.
November 16-18, 7pm and November
19, 2pm 
Romeo and Juliet: Steampunk, Main
Stage Play

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Contact Information For Bryn

Mawr Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South

612-668-2500

brynmawr.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)

612-668-3890

mplskids.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate and 
Spanish Dual Immersion
256 Upton Avenue South

612-668-2450

anwatin.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2478

www.mplscommunityed.com

Lyn 65 Kitchen and Bar 
6439 Lyndale Ave S,

Our book club continues our
quest to visit new (and
sometimes favorite) restau-

rants every other month. This is not
to avoid cooking, we all love that
too, but to experience all that the
metro area has to offer in tasty
meals.  We often check reviews to
help decide what to order. The
reviews for Lyn 65 Kitchen and Bar
on Yelp were good (4 out of 5 stars)
While the burgers and pizza are
called out, also highly recommend-
ed was the fried chicken –gluten
free!—and the cauliflower. We tried
those and more. The food was good
and the price was right. We always
split the bill; we each owed $30
with tip and drinks included.

The owners, Benjamin Rients and
Jason Sawicki, are long time chefs,

both Alma veterans. Gluten free
fried chicken? They brine the chick-
en, dip it in buttermilk, coat with
gluten-free batter, and fry! And
everyone gets a complimentary soft
serve ice cream cone at the end of
their meal.

So what’s not to love? It was a hot
September evening, but we still
opted for the deck, given the
crowds and noise inside. Sitting at a
picnic table, with a floodlight glaring
overhead, we realized that we had
traded comfort for quiet. Our waiter,
a most sincere young man, strug-
gled all night to get our drink orders
and food straight. We will go back
for the chicken, and hope the
ambiance and service improve.

What the Moms are reading now:
A Gentleman in Moscow,
by Amor Towles

Bryn Mawr Moms on the Search for Good Books & Food

In my letter to the community this
past February
(http://www.mpls.k12.mn.us/bud

get_letter.html), I outlined the finan-
cial challenges faced by Minneapolis
Public Schools. I pledged then and
continue to be committed to a struc-
turally balanced budget by the 2019-
2020 school year. That means that
over this school year and the next
school year, we need to make some
important decisions about our basic
infrastructure so that the programs
and services MPS offers don’t con-
tinue to cost more than we can
afford.

I’m looking for input from our
entire community on how to best
do that. Beginning today, the MPS
website
(http://www.mpls.k12.mn.us/mps_b
udget) will feature information on
how MPS arrives at a budget each
year, how we continue to operate at
a deficit, and a link to a survey that
we want you and every other family

to complete. The survey will help us
identify the values that are important
to our school community so that we
can incorporate those values into
our decision-making. For additional
information, we’ll be conducting
focus groups around the city to dig
a little deeper into what’s important
to the people being served by our
school district.

I hope that the information on the
website and in the survey will
answer questions for you. I also
hope it will stimulate ideas about
how we can move MPS forward.
Everything is on the table. We can’t
keep doing the same thing and
expect different results. I look for-
ward to hearing from you – and to
making MPS stronger than ever.

Thank you.

Ed Graff
Superintendent
Minneapolis Public Schools

Minneapolis Public Schools 
Superintendent Seeks Input on Budget
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City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm

Registration for Winter Session begins January 2nd.
Visit www.mplscommunityed.com to register and see classes.

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/17.

$1995

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/17.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$4095 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 11/1/17.

BRAKES & ROTORS

FALL CAR CARE PKG
We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/17.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/17.

ROTATE & BALANCE

WE SELL ALL BRANDS
OF TIRES

A major highlight of sum-
mer 2017 was our Nature
Play Adventure Camp,
which included six children
from Bryn Mawr, and was
held in Anwatin Woods.  We
will be offering more oppor-
tunities to participate in the
coming year, including a
Winter Play Camp, 9:00 am-
12:00, Jan 3-5, 2018. Chil-
dren ages 4-6 are invited to
join us for an outdoor win-
ter adventure celebrating the
beauty and joy of January in
Minnesota. Email Alyson
Quinn (minneapolisna-
turepreschool@gmail.com)
for more information.  

Our goal is to open a
pilot program for the 2018-
19 school year. Your support
keeps us going, whether as a board
member, donor, parent, or volun-
teer.  We welcome your participa-
tion in Give to the Max Day
(https://givemn.org) on November
16, 2017.  If your company is inter-
ested in matching donations, please
let us know.  To learn more about

us or to contribute directly, please
visit
minneapolisnaturepreschool.org. 

Our Mission: Cultivating the
innate curiosity and wonder of
young children through nature-
based education in Minneapolis. 

- Alyson Quinn, Area 7

We have an exciting year ahead of us
at the Minneapolis Nature Preschool, a
new, Bryn Mawr based 501c3 nonprofit

20% off
Brakes

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Residents Non 
Residents

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 16"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170
(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available!
$80 in addition to ad placement fee (above)

Classified Ad Rates:
$4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line) $.50 per additional line

No charge for youth and volunteer ads.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968)
djolstad@msn.com

Share Your Talents With the Community!
Anwatin Community Education is seeking instructors for 

Adult Enrichment and ACCESS (Adults with special abilities).
Call 612-668-2478 or email Daniel.Burgos@mpls.k12.mn.us 

to propose a class.

                                



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

LAWN MOWING, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable lawn
care, tree and shrub trimming with quality results for
SW Minneapolis since 1987. For prompt estimate call
Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH ADs

Hi, my name is Gabe Engel and I am 14 years old. I
am available to feed your cat/water plants while you are
out if town, mow your lawn(I bought an electric mower
with my own money) or babysit. Please call me if you
need any of these things. 612-990-1738.

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-910-6611
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Lynda Shaheen, lynda.shaheen@bmna.org 612-374-4201
Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the December issue is November 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due November 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Neighborhood Coordinator
Patty Wycoff 612-239-1710
coordinator@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
Kate Olson 612-810-6402
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
My name is Patty Wycoff and I am the 

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Coordinator.
Feel free to contact me at 

coordinator@bmna.org or 612-239-1710.
If you are not part of our e-mail list, 
please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep,
the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on
the Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or

go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

                                                                         


